## **BOARD OF EDUCATION WOLCOTT, CONNECTICUT**

A special meeting of the Board of Education was held on Thursday, February 27, 2020, at Tyrrell Middle School. In attendance were: Cynthia Mancini, Chairman of the Board; Paul D'Angelo, Vice Chairman of the Board; Roberta Leonard, Secretary of the Board; Christopher Charette, Kathleen Cordone, Tony Gugliotti, Sean Hughes, Timothy McMurray, and Kelly Mazza, all Board Members. Also in attendance: Dr. Anthony Gasper, Superintendent of Schools, Todd Bendtsen, Business Manager; Deborah Osvald, Wakelee School Principal; and Jessica Kenny, Board Clerk.

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Mrs. Cynthia Mancini, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Dr. Gasper gave a presentation on the 2020-2021 Wolcott Public School's Proposed Budget. He explained that this is just the proposed budget and the Board has the chance to add or delete things from the proposed budget before submitting it to the Town Council on April 1, 2020. The superintendent showed what he is proposing for the 2020-2021 budget.

Mr. Ed Hawthorne, 53 Woodward Road, spoke of the Budget increase being minimal. He stated that if there was a way for the Budget to increase to give out students more educational materials that it would be good. Lastly he stated that he thinks adding an additional pre-kindergarten classroom would be great for Wolcott.

## **ADJOURNMENT:**

Motion: by Mr. Gugliotti, seconded by Mr. D'Angelo, to adjourn the meeting at

7:58 p.m. So voted.

Approved:

Cynthia Mancini, Chairman Wolcott Board of Education